To: Primary Care Practitioners, STP Programme Leads
Covid-19: NHS Diabetes Prevention Programme Update from ICS Health and Wellbeing
Following the announcement of social distancing recommendations to help prevent the spread of COVID-19, we are writing to set out temporary changes to the delivery of the NHS Diabetes Prevention Programme (NHS DPP).
Recommendations to limit unnecessary social contact mean that group-based face-to-face delivery of the NHS DPP is no longer in line with government advice. As such, ICS Health and Wellbeing stopped delivering ALL face-to-face sessions on the Friday 20 March 2020.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We have worked with NHSE England to make temporary arrangements for the continued delivery of the programme using fully remote arrangements. These remote methods will be reviewed alongside government advice and once approved we will revert back to our original methods of engagement. Our message to service users accepting the interim remote programme is that
when it is safe to do so we will revert our service back to a face to face offering but will of course be
providing notice and further details around this when we know more.
To ensure limited disruption to the service, we are beginning our interim remote delivery from 30th March 2020. We will be offering telephone initial assessments and end of programme review appointments, and our existing group sessions with switch to our remote delivery methods and any service users who have had to have their sessions postponed will be offered catch-up remote sessions to mitigate any missed content.
We are still requiring referrals to be made into the programme, however, we understand the pressures on primary care at this time. However, this information should help when informing service users of how the programme will run over the next few months. 
We will continue to update you with further detail around our interim remote delivery programme. 
Any questions or queries, please feel free to contact Angharad.Shambler@icshealth.co.uk.

